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ROYAL COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL POLLUTION STUDY ON PESTICIDES AND BYSTANDER EXPOSURE: INVITATION TO SUBMIT EVIDENCE
The Royal Commission on Environmental Pollution announced on 16 June 2004 that it is to undertake a special study on pesticides and bystander exposure. This letter provides additional details and is an official invitation to submit evidence. 

The pesticides and bystander exposure study will be carried out over the autumn and winter and will be published in the spring/summer of 2005. The Commission is seeking information and views in response to the intended scope of the study detailed below.
Intended Scope of the Study

The pesticides and bystander exposure study will examine the scientific evidence on which Defra has based its decision on bystander exposure and its policy on access to information on crop spraying.  The Commission will also consider wider issues related to the handling and communication of risk and uncertainty, as well as public involvement, values and perceptions in this context.
In accordance with the recommendations set out in the Royal Commission’s Twenty-first Report Setting Environmental Standards, the consultation aims to include people’s values in both the framing of the problem and in the definition of the questions to be addressed.  The Commission is therefore also inviting comments regarding the intended scope of the study and recommendations for specific questions to be addressed. 
Invitation to Submit Evidence

The Commission is requesting views and information that will help it to carry out the study. When the initial evidence has been considered the Commission may request further written or oral evidence from relevant parties. The Commission has obtained the submissions made to the PSD consultation last year. If you submitted evidence to PSD and wish to refer to that submission as your response to this consultation exercise we would be happy to do so if you let us know.  There is no need to send us another copy. 

Responses should be sent to Dan Hamza Goodacre, preferably in an electronic format (via e-mail or on disk in PC format), at the above address by 29 October.  In order to plan our handling of the consultation it would be helpful to know as soon as is possible if you intend to submit evidence. Written evidence submitted to the Commission will be made available to the public upon request, unless those submitting it specify otherwise. If you would like to discuss the approach the Commission is adopting or the kind of input it will find most useful, please get in touch by either phone or e-mail.

This letter has been addressed to a number of people and organisations (a list of which can be found on the Commissions’ website, or call us for a hard copy) that have mainly come to our attention as having been involved in the recent Defra consultation on pesticides. A press release about the invitation has also been posted on the Commission's web site at www.rcep.org.uk and an advert placed in the London, Edinburgh and Belfast Gazettes. The Commission would be pleased to receive further suggestions for additional individuals or organisations who should receive an invitation to submit information and views on pesticides and bystander exposure.

For further information on the consultation of the public meeting contact Dan Hamza Goodcare at the above address or visit the Royal Commission website www.rcep.org.uk
Yours sincerely
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Dan Hamza Goodacre

RCEP Secretariat 







